## NOTICE OF INTENT TO PROMULGATE:

## Proposed Municipal Golf Course Greens Fee Increase

The City of Albuquerque, acting through the Parks & Recreation Department, is intending to increase the green fees at the City Municipal Golf Courses (\$.50) for each 18 & 9-hole play for youth, senior, and regular players. The proposed new rates would take effect July 1, 2009. No increase in the cost of an annual pass is proposed.

Interested members of the public can pick up a copy of the proposed rate changes at 1801 4<sup>th</sup> Street NW at the Parks & Recreation Administrative offices. An electronic version can be obtained via the City Clerk's website: <a href="www.cabq.gov/clerk">www.cabq.gov/clerk</a>

A hearing on this matter is scheduled for Thursday, June 25, 2009 @ 3:00 PM

The hearing will be at the Los Altos Municipal Golf Course Banquet Room Located at 9717 Copper Ave. NE

Notice: If you are person with disability and require assistance to participate in this meeting, please call 768-5365

## City of Albuquerque Parks & Recreation Department Notice of Rule and Regulation-Making Hearing

On June 25, 2009, at 3:00 PM, at the Los Altos Golf Course Banquet Room, the City of Albuquerque Parks & Recreation Department will hold a public hearing conducted by a city hearing officer regarding adopting rules and regulations for the Golf Division. The City's Golf Advisory Board will participate in the hearing and provide comment.

Among the proposed rules and regulations to be considered is the proposal of the Parks & Recreation Department to increase the green fees at the City of Albuquerque Municipal Golf Courses (\$.50) for each play for 18-hole and a 9-hole play for youth, senior, and regular players. The proposed new rates, as reflected on the following green fees rate sheet, would take effect July 1, 2009. No increase in the cost of an annual pass is proposed.

Persons requiring assistance or special accommodations should contact Parks and Recreation at least 24 hours in advance, at 768-5365.

The public may provide written comment up through 5:00 PM on June 24, 2009. Comments and questions should be directed to Jay Lee Evans, Acting Director of Parks and Recreation at 768-5324, e-mail at jevans@cabq.gov, and via mail or hand-delivery to 1801 4<sup>th</sup> Street NW.